WESTERN PRAIRIE HUMAN SERVICES BOARD MEETING
June 12, 2024

The meeting of the Joint Powers Board for Western Prairie Human Services was held July 12, 2024 at the Western Prairie Human Services Office in Glenwood office.

MEMBERS PRESENT		OTHERS PRESENT					MEMBERS ABSENT 
Paul Wildman			Stacy Hennen, Director				Doyle Sperr	
Paul Gremmels			Kari Rude, Deputy Director/Human Resource		Larry Lindor
Ken Johnson			Chris Schmitz, Executive Assistant			
Troy Johnson			Crystal Zaviska, Financial Assistance Supervisor		
Gordy Wagner			Tracy Bowman, Fiscal Manger		
Paul Gerde			Kayla Schmidt, Traverse County Commissioner				
Bill LaValley			Dwight Nelson, Traverse County Commissioner				
Dwight Walvatne
					
										
A. Opening:
1. Chair Troy Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
2. The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
3. The agenda was reviewed. Commissioner Gerde made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Commissioner Wildman, MCU
[bookmark: _Hlk149298025]4. Approval of the June, 2024 meeting minutes. Commissioner LaValley made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Commissioner Wagner, MCU. 
5. A summary of the June 2024 bills was presented by the director.  After discussion, Commissioner Wildman made a motion to approve the bills, seconded by Commissioner Gerde MCU.
The fiscal manager reviewed May 2024 financial information. After questions, Commissioner LaValley made a motion to approve the financial reports, seconded by Commissioner Wagner, MCU.

Closed Meeting
The Western Prairie Human Services Joint Powers Board is closing the meeting to discuss confidential union negotiation information with their legal counsel, per statute 13D03 subd 1parB.  
At 9:15am Commissioner Gerde made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Wildman, MCU
At 10:10am Commissioner Wagner made a motion to re-open the meeting to the public, seconded by Commissioner LaValley, MCU

NAACP Data Request
The director and county attorney addressed the recent data request made by DHS and NAACP.  The agency/county attorney explained that even though it is not technically a data request, the elected county attorneys met and came up with a template for a response because they do not want to create a situation where we are named in a lawsuit for failing to give information.  Our attorney further explained that much of the information in the request is not our information to give in that it is not generated or held by us so we would not be able to give it to DHS.  The director also noted that they asked for a lot of law enforcement data which we are not going to be able to give, but that county boards should be aware of since that may come before them with County Sheriff Departments.  The board asked if our insurance provider, MCIT had been notified of this so they are aware since there are active lawsuits on this topic, even though we are not named in them.  We agreed that our human resources director would notify MCIT. 

B. CONTRACTS/AGREEMENTS

   6. Grant County CYC Governance Contract
	The director discussed with the board an agreement that we have that is currently our child and youth collaborative which she is now proposing become a children’s mental health collaborative. This is the agreement between all the entities that would make up the new childrens mental health collaborative agreeing on the terms of operation basically, including who has voting authority and who has revenue authority.  The state has been urging us to move in this direction for some time, it should open us up to more funding. After discussion, Commissioner LaValley made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Wildman MCU.
     
   7. Family Resource Center Consultant Grant
The director discussed the recent grant, Sauer Family Foundation. The grant award from Sauer and a contract with Meghan Mohs to do the Community Assessment for both Grant and Pope Counties. The contract has a do not exceed cap of $45,000 and Western Prairie Human Services pay an hourly rate of $150/hour for active work and $75/hour for travel.  The grant is for $82,000 for both counties.  Western Prairie Human Services expect there will be around 4 public meetings per county, perhaps more based on need, in different communities of the counties.  There will also be meetings with stakeholders and partners to see what they see as needs in our communities. After discussion, Commissioner Wagner made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Walvante MCU.


C. OLD BUSINESS

8. Out of Home Placement List
The director discussed the current out of home placements. For the month of May we continue to have 22 children in placement which has been the same since March. We have two kids in 18-21 placement, one age 19 and one 20.  We have four kids in waivered care, 1 of whom turned 18 in May and is moving into the adult system. Our child in residential care aged out of care and left residential care and we have one child who was adopted yesterday and four more who are working towards a transfer of custody.  A couple of our kids are either placed with their non-custodial parent or on a trial home visit so we are not paying for those placements. The remaining kids are working towards reunification.  We should see a substantial decrease next month with the ending of our residential placement.



[bookmark: _Hlk155350476]9. Case Counts
The director discussed the current case counts. Western Prairie Human Resources case counts are down to a normal summer level, largely in part to our intakes being lower.  This is normal for the summer. Our day care licenses are up a little from the first of the year, which is good.  Mental health case management is up from the first of the year as well, both children and adults are up 14 cases total.  We are pretty close to our statutory limit with our case managers.  With the changes in adult protection allowing for more voluntary work we are up in the case management area, steady in the intake area.  Child Support continues with multiple emancipations, however are very busy establishing cases so we see an increase in their numbers. Child Care Assistance Programs- We have registered Glacial hills programs now so they resume accepting CCAP, there was 2 years they did not accept the funding. Health Care: Periodic Data Matches have resumed for MET’s, and Phase 2 of the unwind for the Aged Blind and Disabled populations continues. Michelle J., our new HC worker has a small case load and we are continuing to grow her Health Care programs. 
Cash and Food policies continue to be more complex, however, we are using the collaborative safety mapping tools to help walk the teams through barriers as they identify them and help us all come a workable conclusion. 
LHPA for Grant Co still has $17,177.27 available to assist and prevent families facing homelessness. Starting the grants at $18, 093.00. Please share as this is for anyone who is facing financial issues and who have children. It might be someone diagnosed with cancer and needs help paying their mortgage, it could be utilities are paid as a result of an emergency that could lead to shut offs. This program does not have asset tests or income limits, please help spread the word. 
LHPA for Pope Co is down to $3,278.80 starting at $11,469.00.

   10. Personnel/Hiring Update
The deputy director discussed the current staff within the agency. We currently have one open position in the Glenwood office.
    	
   11. Region IV South Fiscal Host Rates 
The director discussed that Region IV south approved the fiscal host fees for 2025.

D. New Business:

12. 2025 allocations and rates 
The director discussed grant Allocation trends from 2022-2025, historical expenses and revenues that we look at as we start to prepare the 2025 preliminary budget and targeted case management rates from the past three years. 
	
    13. Petty Cash Policy
The fiscal manager discussed with the board to close the Petty Cash fund as it no longer needed. After discussion, Commissioner LaValley made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Walvante MCU.

    14. Department of Child, Youth and Family Letter 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The director gave the board a letter sent by both departments explaining the separation that is occurring between the Department of Human Services and the Department of Child Youth and Families so they have the information for their information.

        15. Lakeland 2025 Budget Request 
The director discussed the budget increase with Lakeland for 2025. Lakeland is requesting an increase in services provided for 2025 with an increase of $2166.16. After discussion, Commissioner Wagner made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner K Johnson MCU.

        
        16. Collaborative Safety Invite
          This is the intro session of our Collaborative Safety Community wide training.  We are going to be doing 4 days of in person training, 2 at each site.  The first of those four days are August 13th and August 14th .  We would invite the commissioners to join us for the morning session which is an introduction to Collaborative safety for our community partners and staff who have not attended before, and the director will be at all to welcome people and join them. WPHS management team and staff are excited to bring this model into the community and would like to see our board know more about it as well, since it is a core part of our culture.  The sessions are from 9-12 on August 13th and August 14th.  

Report from Board Appointments:
The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Troy Johnson at 11:24 a.m.

A.  Lakeland Mental Health Center……………….		K. Johnson/Gerde
B.  Horizon Community Health Board…………….		Sperr/Walvatne/Lindor/Wagner
C.  Prime West Health CBP……………………………...	                Wagner/K Johnson/T. Johnson/Lindor
D.  West Central Communities Action, Inc. ………...		K Johnson/Lindor
E.  Agency on Aging……………………………………		Lindor/LaValley
F.  Child Protection Pre-Placement……………….		T. Johnson/Gremmels
G.  Rainbow Rider ………………………………………		LaValley/Walvatne/Gerde/
    H.  R4S Governing and Executive Board……………		K. Johnson/Wildman
I.   Child and Youth Council…………………………….		Sperr/Wagner
J.  WPHS Personnel Committee………………………		Lindor/Wildman/Sperr/T. Johnson
K. WPHS Executive Committee……………………….		T. Johnson/Walvatne/Gremmels
l.   WPHS Finance Committee………………………...		Gerde/Lindor/LaValley/K. Johnson
M. WPHS Safety Committee…………………………………...	 	Sperr/Wildman

				___________            	_______________________________
Board Chair					      		Board Secretary	
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